DATE: March 16, 1999
TO: Division of Records and Reporting (Bayo)
FROM: Division of Communications (Isler) p,tb

RE: Docket No. 981615-TC - Cancellation by Florida Public Service Commission
of PATS Certificate No. 5520 issued 10 Robert Michael Alley, for violation of

Rule 25-4.0161, F.A.C., Regulatory Assessment Fees; Telecommunications
Companies =

Order No. PSC-99-0229-FOF-TC was issued February 9, 1999, and ordered the company
to pay a $500 fine plus past due regulatory assessment fees, along with statutory penalty and
interest charges. The company had until March 2, 1999 to respond to the Order. On March 15,
1999, 1 received the attached letter dated February 16, 1999, forwarded to me by the Division of
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requested that his certificate not be canceled. Mr. Alley’s letter had a hand-written note dated
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It is with the'utmost of bumility and embarrassment that 1 write this letter to you today. The

attached documents reflect a cancellation by the Florida Public Service Commission of

my Pay Telephone Certificate #5520. The purpose of my writing today is to briefl in why it
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I. 12/5-12/31/97 Regulatory Assessment Fee- I received my license in December 1997 but did
not place phones at locations until 1998. Being new to the business, I did not realize that a
$50 minimum fee had to be paid regardlcss of having $0 revenues to report. Attached please -
find the 1997 Assessment Fee Return with a check for $69.50 ($50 penalty and interest).

1998 Regulatory Assessment Form- 1 do not recall ever getting it.- Having never filled ne out
before, it was not something I was looking for either. ity is that I should have know
however and folowed up to get a copy. I did not. 1 have a copy of 1997's with
1998’s informatic1 on it. I have also attached a separate check for $49.34 which covers the
assessment plus .iterest and late payment.

It was never my intention to defraud:the Florida Public Service Commission or the State of

Florida out of any assessments. - My, actions (or lack of) were instead a product of being a first

time small business owner who continues to learn from his painful mistakes. I hold no one
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this and let me continue to provide payphone service to the Central

area. Please let me know what else I can do or provide.
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